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TAX ALERT 

Repeal of the Merchants and Businesses  
Mandatory Registry of the Puerto Rico Trade and Export Company 
 

Act 128-2012, enacted on June 29, 2012, repealed Act 171-2000, which had established the 
Merchants and Businesses Mandatory Registry (“Mandatory Registry”) of the Puerto Rico Trade and 
Export Company (“Company”).  As a result, the Mandatory Registry no longer exists. 
 
Prior to the enactment of Act 128-2012, the Mandatory Registry co-existed with the Puerto Rico 
Department of the Treasury’s (“Treasury”) Merchants’ Registry (“Merchants’ Registry”).  Both of these 
registries gathered similar, and sometimes identical, information.  Consequently, and in order to 
reduce governmental costs, Act 128-2012 delegates to Treasury the responsibility of maintaining 
certain information from merchants engaged in the conduct of a business in Puerto Rico, and of 
transfering such information to the Company. 
 
Act 128-2012 also provides that Treasury, with the collaboration of the Company, will prepare the 
necessary regulation with respect to: (1) the information that will be required to entities or persons 
undertaking or interested in undertaking business activities in Puerto Rico; and (2) the manner in 
which Treasury will transfer the information to the Company, without undermining any taxpayer right. 
 
Within 180 days of the enactment of Act 128-2012, Treasury will transfer updated information from 
the Merchants’ Registry to the Company.  Upon an agreed-upon date between Treasury and the 
Company, Treasury is to transfer the information required through regulation to the Company, at least 
every 30 days.     
 
For further information on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys listed below, all members 
of our Tax Practice Group: 
 

Carlos E. Serrano 787.250.5698 ces@mcvpr.com 
Roberto L. Cabañas 787.250.5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Esteban R. Bengoa 787.250.5626 erb@mcvpr.com 
Isis Carballo 787.250.5691 ici@mcvpr.com 
Liz Annette Pérez 787.250.2615 lap@mcvpr.com 
Alba I. Joubert 787.250.5649 aj@mcvpr.com 
Edwin O. Figueroa 787.250.5690  eof@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any 
prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be 
formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


